CLERK REPORT FOR THE SEPTEMBER COUNCIL MEETING
1. PLAY AREA
We have now received a plan showing the area of land (the field known as the Play Area), that has been gifted to Holcombe Rogus Parish Council and are awaiting confirmation from the Solicitor with regards to rights and covenants.  Once this has been received, we will get quotes from three Solicitors Firms to get the land transferred over to HRPC.  Once this has been completed HRPC will assume all responsibility for the insurance, maintenance, monthly and annual checks of the equipment.  We can then start fundraising to get some new equipment installed.
2. DUAL BINS 
MDDC have asked Parish Councils if they would be interested in exchanging their current bins (located by the School in the village) to upgrade your existing bins within the Parish to the dual use bins. These bins have two sides, one side is for general waste that is non-recyclable and the other that is for mixed recycling. The other option are dual side by side bins, one for general waste and the other for mixed recycling. This will also help to recycle of the go and support our green agenda. The cost has not been mentioned but Parish Councils have been asked to register their favoured option.  To be discussed at the Meeting 

3. TOWN AND PARISH CHARTER 
The MDDC Town and Parish Charter The Charter between Mid Devon District Council and the Town and Parish Councils of Mid Devon was finalised in October 2017 and is now due for review. Partnership working between town and parish councils (local councils) and the district council will only be successfully achieved if both partners recognise, understand and respect the role that the other plays and work to promote those roles. Consultation will take place with Town and Parish Councils prior to the reviewed Charter being presented to the Community Policy Development Group.  To be discussed at the Meeting.

4. ELDER FARM – HERBAL SUMMER SCHOOL 
A complaint had been received concerning a large increase in traffic heading to Elder Farm at Greenham Reach.  On investigation it was confirmed that a herbal Summer School was held from 30 Aug until 6th Sept.  Due to this increase in traffic and number of people on the site (Covid restrictions) the Council contacted the landlord Ecological Land Co-operative (ELC) to express their concerns.  ELC will be discussing this matter at their Board Meeting in October and with the other tenants.  HRPC have asked that the PC is informed of any large future gatherings as this does impact on the local community.

5. REPRESENTATIVE FOR THE AYSHFORD EDUCATIONAL FOUNDATION
The Ayshford Educational Foundation makes grants towards the cost of books and equipment to students aged 18 or over in full-time Further and Higher Education or Apprenticeships. The Trustees meet twice a year and HRPC have always been represented.  The previous representative Peter Costema has now resigned and the PC have been asked to provide  a replacement.  To be discussed at the Meeting



